First Meeting of SOA-RM TC held on March 22, 2005
Meeting was opened by Jamie Clark, the OASIS representative

Duane Nickull, a proposer for the TC, was nominated to be TC chair; there were no other nominations or interested parties to be chairman

Duane Nickull was elected without objection

Sally St. Amand scribed for this meeting.

A roll call of those participating on the call followed. The participants were:

Chris Bashioum

Kathryn Breininger

Al Brown

Peter Brown

Tom Bui

Scott Came

Ed Chase

Joe Chiusano

Jamie Clark

Vikas Deolaliker

Tom Erl

Don Flinn

Takatoshi Kitano

Greg Kohring

Ken Laskey

Matt MacKenzie

Ajay Madhok

Hamid Ben Malek

Chris Mather 

Tim Mathews

Frank McCabe

Wes McGregor

Tom Merkle

Rebekah Metz

Robert Mikula

Oleg Mikulinsky

Duane Nickull

Clarence Russ

Rich Salz

Ron Schuldt

Sameer Sharma

Martin Smith

Sally St. Amand


Jamie Clark provided an overview that included OASIS’s policies, the process for conducting the business of a TC, liaison with other standards bodies, intellectual property policies, and an opportunity for participants to raise any questions.
In accordance with OASIS policies the first meeting has requirements as to agenda items that need and were covered. And, membership can be attained at the first meeting based on attendance at the first meeting and other criteria. Jamie updated the TC’s roster to reflect those call participants who attained member status on this call.

Another requirement of the first meeting is to schedule the second meeting. The next meeting will be in 2 weeks on April 5, 2005 at 8 am PT/11 am ET. (Note that in North America daylight savings time begins April 3, so the times will be 8 am PDT/11 am EDT)
Duane Nickull suggested the TC use the web based voting system; under the rules of OASIS a ballot on this system would have to be open for 1 week. Jamie Clark clarified that not all ballots needed to use this system, but it represented an option. Ron Schuldt proposed use of web based voting; it was seconded by Joe Chiusano. No objections were made. The proposal has been accepted.
Duane Nickull next reviewed the charter for this TC pointing out that the goal is to define a Reference Model, which is abstract, not a concrete implementation. Questions were raised including other work the TC should be aware of; evolution of this TC as an effort that began as the ebSOA TC (which was deemed to be too limiting); to what extent will conformance & compliance be part of the work; and, providing something more concrete as to what is SOA-RM. Matt MacKenzie planned to address the issue of providing concrete reference points in a tutorial that would include a use case. 
A call for editors was responded to by Matt MacKenzie, Tom Erl, Don Flinn, Tom Bui, Frank McCabe, Wesley McGregor and Chris Bashounin. There was further discussion on organizing the document product and the editorial staff. Multiple suggestions were that these organizing issues be dealt with at later meetings.
As a first step to creating and implementing a work plan, Duane put out a call for position papers. Use the position papers to put forward concepts to the TC. A brief discussion followed on using the position papers to identify the elements of a SOA-RM. Matt MacKenzie has a position paper he plans to submit.

A discussion on the submission/posting process was resolved with Jamie Clark agreeing is set up a documents area on the TC’s page. Other items mentioned or points made were a need for a glossary, the authoring of the document product will by the full TC the editors are scribes, the availability of many other documents and materials that relate to and have potential usefulness to the TC’s work, and a question on using a wiki. Jamie Clark will get back to the TC regarding the wiki. Several participants made the point that any material/document should read by the submitter prior to sending/posting it and the relevance or touch points to the TC’s efforts should be stated or the material should be summarized. Sending material/documents FYI without a review and relevance was not practical or wanted.
There are 2 documents from the work done on the ebSOA that have utility for this TCs work; they will be posted/sent out. By reviewing the position papers, and the various material/documents that are available the intent is begin discussion at higher level, begin to identify what goes into the document product as well as how it is organized, and begin the process of communicating amongst ourselves.

Matt MacKenzie volunteered to be secretary. A question as to having a F2F at the OASIS symposium in New Orleans the week of April 24 was raised. This will be on the agenda for the next meeting which is April 5.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 am PT having met all the requirements to form the SOA-RM technical committee.
